University Council Minutes for 03-25-09 
Attendees: C. Ziegler, K. Gwaltney, K. Rechsteiner, K. Siggelko, P. Patel, L. Lyons 
Guests: F. Silverman, A. Sales, R. Bossert, M. Roth, D. Gayler 

Faye Silverman from Business Services presented the cabinet approved changes to the Carmicheal Student Center (Phase 1). She emphasized the need for feedback on whether to use a folding or permanent partition between the faculty and staff dining areas. Kaye Anderson wil still be booking these two rooms. 

Anita Sales and Rod Bossert (Human Resources) presented information concerning the Board of Regents roll out of the ADP shared services initiative for all institutions within the system. There will be parallel testing of ADP and Peoplesoft conducted in May . Peoplesoft will go offline on June 19 and ADP is scheduled go into effect on July 1st. The main advantage of ADP is that it provides a suite of services. All constituents should be planning ahead for the change. Part of the implementation phase is to inform and educate all constituents of the campus transition to a new electronic employee benefits and time & attendance system. Training will be conducted at KSU. 

Rod Bossert also announced that 600 individuals from faculty and staff will be randomly selected to participate in an upcoming employee survey for the Chronicle's Great Colleges to Work for Program. Responses will be confidential and processed by the research and consulting firm ModernThink. 

Dick Gayler and Martha Roth spoke about the newly developed Business Process Review/Re-Engineering (BPR) initiative to study KSU business processes for the purpose of identifying areas that will generate savings. The goal is to review internal operations (processes) to increase efficiency and cost effectiveness across campus. The BPR requests a faculty, staff, and student representative. One of the first areas to be reviewed are KSU buildings and grounds. The BPR team will be sending out a survey to provide the campus with the opportunity to anonymously identify which campus operations/processes offer the most opportunity for improvements.

